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July 1, 2016 The Future is Riding on AjmC 

Ms. Kerry Kelly 
Environmental Quality Analyst 
Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
Air Quality Division 
27700 Donald Ct. 
Warren, Ml 48092 

RE: Response to Letter of Violation Dated June 15, 2016 
Ajax Materials Corporation-Plant 7, Warren, Ml 
SRN: 84138, Macomb County 

Dear Ms. Kelly, 

This letter is in response to your letter of violation dated June 15,2016 regarding Ajax-Plant 71ocated at 
26400 Sherwood Avenue, Macomb County, in the City of Warren, Michigan. Your letter indicates that 
on June 8, 2016, you performed an investigation of an odor complaint received by the Michigan 
Department of Environmental Quality-Air Quality Department (AQD). 

Although you were able to confirm odors on June 8, 2016, your letter stated that the frequency of the 
odors have not been established to warrant a Rule 901 violation. On June 9, 2016, Kathleen Anderson of 
Axis Environmental Consulting Corporation visited the specific site vicinity along Lawrence Street 
between Helen Street and Bernice Avenue. She did not detect asphalt odors at the time of her 
investigation. Although,- she did detect odors that were non-asphalt in nature. The plant was operating 
and the wind direction was consistent with the conditions on June 8, 2016. 

Your letter states that you also observed fugitive dust and track out on to Sherwood Avenue. Ajax Plant 
7 initiated actions immediately, back on June 8, 2016 to correct this situation, including: 

• The frequency of watering the yard, and haul roads was increased on site. 

• The frequency of sweeping by an outside contractor, Rolar Property Services, Inc. was increased 
from once per week to three times per week on Sherwood Avenue and two times a week in the 
Ajax yard. 

Ajax Materials Corporation, Plant 7, has been in compliance with all other MDEQ Air Permit 
requirements. It should. also be noted that there are several other businesses on Sherwood Avenue that 
contribute to the dust and track out in that vicinity. 

Ajax Paving Industries, Inc. 
830 Kirts Blvd., Suite 100, TrDJ" M/48084 

Main: 248-244-3300 Fax: 248-244-0800 

www.ajaxpaving.com 

An Equal Opportunity Employer 



Ajax would like to be notified immediately in the event that an odor compliant is received. This will 
allow Ajax to evaluate the odor and determine the cause. If an odor investigation takes place, please 
call one of the individuals listed below to meet MDEQ staff at the location. 

Ms. Kathleen Anderson, Environmental Consultant 
Mr. David Grabowski, Operations Manager 
Mr. Mark Boden, Vice President 

Cell Phone No. 
810-845-3925 
248-388-1670 
248-388-5639 

Ajax Materials Corporation is committed to being a responsible corporate neighbor. We have been 
proactive at resolving issues in the past and will continue to do so. If you have any questions regarding 
this letter, please contact me at {248) 388-3300. 

Sincerely, 

Ajax Materials Corporation 

//Jfa;pf f}t~-
M~rl E. Boden 
Vice President 

cc: Kathleen Anderson, Axis Environmental Consulting Corp. 
David Grabowski, Ajax Materials Corporation 


